
Memorandum   
 

To: Programs, Projects, and Operations Subcommittee 

From: Eric Williams 

Date:  October 2, 2023 

RE: Elkhorn River Trail Bridge Program Agreement with NDOT 

  

 

The District has collaborated for many years with multiple local agencies to achieve comprehensive 
connectivity planning for the regional trail network. Through this process, District staff have identified 
potential connections that will bring significant benefits to people in our communities. Projects are 
studied to determine future viability including potential funding opportunities. The Nebraska Department 
of Transportation (NDOT) made funding available through the statewide Transportation Alternatives 
Program (TAP), and District staff were successful at seeking funding for a project referred to as the 
Elkhorn River Trail Bridge. The intention of this project is to connect from the Elkhorn River West Maple 
Access on the east bank to the existing trail network on the west side of the river in Waterloo. 

 

NDOT has provided a Program Agreement where the District will serve as the designated LPA (Local 
Public Agency) to develop and carry out this project. This agreement specifies that 80% of the cost for 
the project will come from federal funding sources, and the District will be responsible for 20% of the 
overall project costs. A future Interlocal Agreement with local agencies is anticipated and details of that 
agreement will be part of the preliminary work on the project. The District presented conceptual 
information about this project and received letters of support at the time of the TAP funding application 
from the Village of Waterloo, Douglas County, City of Omaha, MAPA, and the Elkhorn Athletic 
Association. A future Interlocal Agreement will be based on the example from the Platte River Bridge 
Trail, and the agreement would specify contributions from each agency as well as other responsibilities. 
The estimated project cost is $6,672,792 and this cost is merely for preliminary planning purposes. 

 

Initial steps will be to select consultants for the Preliminary Engineering (PE) and Environmental 
Services (NEPA) portions of the project. District staff are following the NDOT process and agreements 
for those services are expected to be presented for Board approval over the next few months. 

 

 Management recommends that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board of Directors 
that the General Manager be authorized to execute the proposed LPA Program 
Agreement with the Nebraska Department of Transportation for the Elkhorn River Trail 
Bridge Project, subject to changes deemed necessary by the General Manager and 
approval as to form by District Legal Counsel. 
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Attachment B - Project Infomation






















































